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NATCHEZ NATIVE JOINS UMMC’S CONGENITAL HEART SURGERY TEAM 
 
For more information contact Jen Hospodor at (601) 984-1105 or jhospodor@umc.edu. 
 
JACKSON, Miss. – Natchez native Dr. Mary Barraza Taylor has been appointed professor of pediatrics at 
the University of Mississippi Medical Center, director of the pediatric cardiac intensive care unit and co-
director of the congenital heart center effective April 4. 
 
“Mary’s arrival is another important step in the building of a congenital heart surgery program at the Blair 
E. Batson Hospital for Children and indicates our commitment to children with heart defects in Mississippi 
and the region,” said Dr. Jorge Salazar, chief of congenital heart surgery at UMMC. “She is a world-class 
pediatric cardiac intensivist and one of the very few in the world at her level.” 
 
Taylor was previously associate professor of pediatrics at Vanderbilt University and director of pediatric 
cardiac critical care at Monroe Carell, Jr. Children’s Hospital at Vanderbilt. 
 
She received the M.D. at UMMC and completed residency training in pediatrics at Vanderbilt University 
Medical Center, where she also earned the M.S. in clinical investigation and completed fellowships in 
pediatric cardiology and pediatric critical care.  
 
“I feel really blessed to be able to come home to be part of a developing program,” said Taylor. “Being 
able to take care of these children in the way that they can and should be taken care of within the state 
is exciting.” 
 
Taylor will be charged with heading up and organizing the pediatric critical care team that treats patients 
undergoing congenital heart surgery. “Children with congenital heart disease have very specific and 
special needs in the post-operative period,” said Taylor. “Everyone needs to be on their game and having 
this sub-specialized area in the intensive care unit is essential for a program like this to be able to grow 
and develop.” 
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The University of Mississippi Medical Center, located in Jackson, is the state’s only academic medical 
center. University of Mississippi Health Care represents the clinical programs of the Medical Center and 
includes University Hospitals and Health System and University Physicians, the faculty group practice. 
UMMC encompasses five health science schools, including medicine, nursing, health related professions, 
dentistry and graduate studies, as well as the site where University of Mississippi pharmacy students do 
their clinical training. The Medical Center’s threefold mission is to educate tomorrow’s health-care 
professionals, conduct innovative research to improve human health, and to provide the highest quality 
care available to the state’s citizens. A major goal of the Medical Center is the improvement of the health 
of Mississippians and the elimination of health disparities.  For more information, contact the Division of 
Public Affairs at 601-984-1100 or visit us on the Web at http://info.umc.edu/. 


